
 

 
CITY OF TUALATIN 

Staff Report 
 

 

TO: Honorable Mayor and Members of the City Council 

THROUGH: Sherilyn Lombos, City Manager 

FROM: Mike McCarthy, City Engineer 

DATE: May 13, 2024 

 

SUBJECT: 

Consideration of Resolution No. 5773-24 Increasing the Construction Contract Authorization 
Amount for the Neighborhood Traffic Safety Program Phase 2 Project. 

RECOMMENDATION: 

Staff recommends that Council approve the resolution authorizing the City Manager to execute 
change orders to a contract with Brown Contracting Inc. for the Neighborhood Traffic Safety 
Program Phase 2 Project for up to 15% of the original contract amount of $469,397. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY: 

The original contract is building new sidewalk, curb ramps, a curbed walkway, and flashing lights at 
a crosswalk along 67th and 68th Avenues and Sagert Street in the Eastern portion of Tualatin.   
 
As the contractor was preparing to construct new sections of sidewalk along 68th Avenue and 
along Sagert Street, nearby portions of existing sidewalk were identified as being in poor condition.  
After review, staff determined that replacing the damaged sections of sidewalk as part of this 
project will result in cost savings to the City and the work being accomplished in a more efficient 
manner.  
 
While the additional cost of this work is slightly more than the 10% allowance for Change Orders 
previously authorized by Resolution 5722-23, staff believes leveraging this existing project most 
efficiently accomplishes these needed improvements. 

OUTCOMES OF DECISION: 

Adopting the resolution and authorizing contract execution would allow construction of this work as 
part of this existing contract. 

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 

Funds for this work are available in the Transportation Project Fund. 

 

ATTACHMENTS: 

Resolution No. 5773-24 Increasing Construction Contract Authorization Amount 


